
HUD recently announced i ts decision to add the upcomi ng FY24 appropriations for C hoice N ei ghborhoods to the FY23 Im plem entation Gr ants N OFO.  

  

November 14, 2023 

Dear Executive Director, 

HUD recently announced its decision to add the upcoming FY 2024 appropriations for 
Choice Neighborhoods to the FY 2023 Implementation Grants Notice of Funding 
Opportunity (NOFO), which is currently available on grants.gov. I want to take a moment to 
share what this means for interested PHAs, how this will impact future funding cycles, and 
to encourage PHAs with severely distressed public housing to apply for funding under this 
innovative program. 

HUD’s decision to combine the available $259 million in FY 2023 funds with the pending FY 
2024 appropriations will allow the Department to award additional Choice Neighborhoods 
Implementation Grants this fiscal year. This decision recognizes the ongoing expansion of 
the Choice Neighborhoods program, coupled with a goal to increase housing supply as 
quickly as possible. A revised FY 2023/2024 NOFO and application package are available 
through grants.gov, with the application due date extended to February 13, 2024. The 
maximum grant award is $50 million, which funds the redevelopment of distressed public 
housing into a new mixed-income community, resident supportive services, and physical 
neighborhood improvements. 

I have seen the transformative results of the Choice Neighborhoods program’s “Housing, 
People, and Neighborhood” approach firsthand. I recently traveled to Louisville, Kentucky 
where the former Beecher Terrace public housing site is being replaced with over 620 new, 
high-quality mixed-income housing units. I toured a new grocery store in Philadelphia, PA – 
the first to operate in the community in over 50 years. In Lewiston, Maine, I visited a new 
early childhood-education center that prioritizes children in HUD-assisted housing for Head 
Start programming. These success stories are a direct result of a Choice Neighborhoods 
investment. 

Implementation Grants support communities that have completed a comprehensive local 
planning process and are ready to implement their “Transformation Plan” to revitalize the 
neighborhood. HUD anticipates awarding the FY 2023/2024 Implementation Grants in early 
fall 2024. HUD will not issue another Implementation Grants NOFO for the FY 2024 funding. 
This will allow HUD to promptly publish the next Implementation Grants NOFO after 
passage of the full year FY 2025 appropriations. 

For those PHAs that are interested in redeveloping severely distressed housing but do not 
yet have a comprehensive Transformation Plan, HUD will issue a FY 2024 Planning Grants 
NOFO shortly after the budget is passed. These grants provide PHAs with $500,000 to 
support local planning, including the costs of market studies, resident surveys, and 
“planning coordinators.”   

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZ3JhbnRzLmdvdi9zZWFyY2gtcmVzdWx0cy1kZXRhaWwvMzUwMTA3P3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzExMTQuODU2MDcwOTEifQ.7sLEBmVgFh3jVPPUym6bZVhFt3RMxwUDN2tcxoiG8AE/s/631132430/br/230692282095-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vZ3JhbnRzLmdvdi9zZWFyY2gtcmVzdWx0cy1kZXRhaWwvMzUwMTA3P3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzExMTQuODU2MDcwOTEifQ.-dwVO1zc2OOQKnqeNY99hv0dHR-cyvp2AewzxW_6lh8/s/631132430/br/230692282095-l


I strongly encourage PHAs with severely distressed public housing to consider applying for 
a Choice Neighborhoods grant. We are excited to bring the program’s “Housing, People, 
and Neighborhood” approach to more communities nationwide. If you have questions about 
Choice Neighborhoods, please reach out to the team at 
ChoiceNeighborhoods@hud.gov and visit www.hud.gov/cn.   

Thank you, 

 

Richard J. Monocchio 
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary 
Office of Public and Indian Housing 

   

 

We hope you enjoy receiving these messages from HUD's Office of Public and Indian Housing. 
  

Public Housing Agency contact information is retrieved from HUD’s Public Housing Information Center (PIC). 
If your agency’s contact information is out of date, please update PIC with the correct contact information. 

We update our email lists from PIC twice a month, so you should see your change reflected after two weeks. 
  

Thank you for furthering HUD’s mission in the communities you serve. 
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